
Timothy L. Gustin and Christopher D. Stall Elected to 
Moss & Barnett Board of Directors
Moss & Barnett is pleased to announce that Timothy L. Gustin 

and Christopher D. Stall were elected to three-year terms as 

members of the firm's Board of Directors, effective January 1, 2023.

Timothy L. Gustin serves as Chair of the Board of Directors and 

as Chair of the firm’s Real Estate Finance and Real Estate Practice 

Groups. He represents lenders 

who finance office, industrial, 

hospitality, retail, self-storage, and 

multifamily projects. Many of the 

multifamily loans are sold to Fannie 

Mae and Freddie Mac and pooled 

into securitization trusts. Tim also 

works with buyers and sellers in all 

phases of the purchase and sale of 

residential and commercial real estate and represents landlords 

and tenants in negotiating and drafting commercial leases.

Christopher D. Stall serves as a director and as Chair the 

firm’s Commercial Department and Business Law Practice 

Group. He focuses on advising 

businesses regarding management, 

governance, and transactions, 

including mergers and acquisitions 

and joint ventures. Chris works 

wi th c l ients  in  a  spect rum of 

industries, including insurance, 

investment advisors, health care, 

manufacturing, distribution, transportation, and professional 

service firms.

Tim and Chris will each continue practicing law on a full-time 

basis in addition to handling their management responsibilities. 

They are joined on the board by co-directors, John P. Boyle, 

Jana Aune Deach, Brian T. Grogan, and James J. Vedder. 

Christopher D. Stall

Timothy L. Gustin

On February 21, 2023, the National Labor Relations Board issued a significant decision that overruled the Board’s own 
prior decisions and held that an employer violated the National Labor Relations Act by offering discharged employees 
severance agreements that included commonly-used confidentiality and non-disparagement provisions. McLaren 
Macomb and Local 40 RN Staff Council, Office and Professional Employees, International Union (OPEIU), AFL-CIO, 23 WL 
2158775 (Feb. 21, 2023).

While this ruling has been widely criticized by employers and business groups and could be overturned, it represents 
a stark change in the law. Based on this development, it is now prudent for employers to review their separation or 
severance agreement forms with counsel. Language changes to the agreement forms may help to avoid a negative ruling 
as experienced by the employer in McLaren Macomb. Moss & Barnett employment law attorneys are available to advise 
employers on these and other issues.
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If you would like assistance assuring best practices in this area, please contact your attorney at Moss & Barnett.
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